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CONGRESS OF THE UNITED STATES 
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May 16, 2017 

Mystic Valley Regional Charter School 
4 Laurel Street 
Malden, MA 02 148 

Dear Mr. Dan, 

WASHINGTON OFFICE: 
141 5 LONGWORTH BUILDING 

(2021 225-2836 
FAX: (2021 226-0092 

DISTRICT OFFICES: 
701 CONCORD AVENUE, SUITE 101 

CAMBRIDGE, MA 02138 
(617) 354-0292 

FAX: (617) 354-1456 

116 CONCORD STREET, SUITE 1 
FAAMINGHAfA, MA 01702 

I am writing to express my deep concern regarding the design and enfo rcement of the Mystic Valley 
Regional Charter School Uni forn1 Policy. 

In light of recent conversations with parents and per recent media coverage, it has become evident that the 
aforementioned Uniform Policy- specifically the prohibition of hair extensions-is disproportionately 
punitive toward students of color. The stated purpose of the policy is to eliminate material differences and 
distractions in order to maintain a culture of academic excellence, but denying students access to 
education and extracw-ricular activities in a selective and discriminatory manner does not befit that goal. 

The National Women's Law Center has found that black girls are twice as likely to be suspended as white 
girl s, despite there being no evidence of more frequent misbehavior. And in Massachusetts, black girls are 
5.4 ti mes more li kely to be suspended than white girls. These uneven discipline rates are often informed 
by implicit bias, rob girls of valuable learning opportunities, and increase their risk of involvement with 
the criminal jmtice This isn't just a nationCll problem, it's a local one. 

Parents of Mystic Valley Regional Charter School students deserve assurances that their children will be 
educated- and disciplined- in a fair and equitable fashion. It is my sincere hope that moving forward you 
will work cooperatively with parents, take advantage ofresources available from the NAACP, the Anti-
Defan1ation League of New England and ACLU Massachusetts, as well as review the Uniform Policy and 
enforcement thereof to ensure that this is the case. 

Sincere ly, 

Katherine M. Clark 
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Cc: 
Office for Civil Rights 
U.S. Department of Education 
Lyndon Baines Johnson Department of Education Bldg 
400 Maryland A venue, SW 
Washington, DC 20202-1100 

Office for Civil Rights, Boston Office 
U.S. Department of Education 
5 Post Office Square, 81h Floor 
Boston, MA 02109-0150 

Massachusetts Attorney General Maura Healey 
One Ashburton Place 
Boston, MA 02108-1518 

Mitchell D. Chester 
Commissioner of Elementary and Secondary Education 
Massachusetts Department of Elementary and Secondary Education 
75 Pleasant Street 
Malden, MA 02148 

Genevieve Nadeau 
Chief, Civil Rights Division 
Massachusetts Attorney General's Office 
One Ashburton Place 
Boston, MA 02108-1518 

Robert Trestan 
Executive Director, Anti-Defamation League of New England 
40 Court St, #12 
Boston, MA 02108 

Zane T. Crute 
President, Mystic Valley Area NAACP 
P.O. Box 132 
Medford, MA 02156 

Carol Rose 
Executive Director, ACLU Massachusetts 
211 Congress Street 
Boston, MA 02110 



Mayor Gary Christenson 
City of Malden 
17 Pleasant Street, 4th Floor 
Malden, MA 02148 

State Senator Jason Lewis 
24 Beacon Street, Room 51 lB 
Boston, MA 02133 

State Representative Paul Donato 
24 Beacon Street, Room 481 
Boston, MA 02133 

State Representative Paul Brodeur 
24 Beacon Street, Room 4 72 
Boston, MA 02133 

State Representative Steven Ultrino 
24 Beacon Street, Room 446 
Boston, MA 02133 

Malden City Council 
A TIN: Lisa Cagno, Clerk of Committees 
110 Pleasant Street, 3rd Floor 
Malden, MA 02148 

Malden School Committee 
ATTN: Shirley Dorai, Clerk 
77 Salem Street, Room H 104 
Malden, MA 02148 


